STATE OF NEW YORK
COUNTY OF CORTLAND
TOWN OF HARFORD
February 3, 2025

The Town Board of the Town of Harford met for a regular
monthly meeting at the Harford Town Hall on February 3, 2025
at 7:30 pm. Present at the meeting were: Michell Morse: Town
supervisor: Daryl Cross: George Ingalls; John Burns;
Councilmen, Scott Stairs: Highway Superintendent, Jennifer Fox;
Town Clerk, Sandy Price; County Legislator and other town
residents.

Richard Tillotson was unable to attend the meeting.
The minutes of the January 6, 2024 Regular Meeting were

reviewed for information and corrections.

RES #8: BE IT RESOLVED to approve the minutes as reviewed
and corrected.

John Burns made a motion to adopt Resolution #8. George Ingalls
seconded the motion.

Michelle Morse — Aye
George Ingalls — Aye
John Burns — Aye
Daryl Cross — Aye



Bills listed on General Abstract #2, Highway Abstract #2, and
Harford Mills Water District Abstract #2, were presented by the
Clerk and submitted to the Board for review.

RES #9: BE IT RESOLVED that the bills be approved as submitted
and for the Supervisor to make the necessary payments.

Daryl Cross made a motion to adopt Resolution #9. George
Ingalls seconded the motion.

Michelle Morse — Aye
George Ingalls — Aye
John Burns — Aye
Daryl Cross — Aye

Sandy Price: County Legislator; gave her report, a copy is on file
at the clerk’s office

Michelle Morse gave the Supervisors monthly report.

RES #10: BE IT RESOLVED that the Board approves the
Supervisors monthly report as read.

John Burns made a motion to adopt Resolution #10. Daryl Cross
seconded the motion.

Michelle Morse — Aye
George Ingalls — Aye
John Burns — Aye
Daryl Cross — Aye



Town Supervisor reported on the following correspondences.

A check from the Town Clerk for January fees for $130.00

A check from the Tax Collector for the General fund for
$134,667.00

A check from the Tax Collector for the Highway fund for
$257,333.00

A check from the Tax Collector for the Fire District for
$120,005.95

A check from the Tax Collector for the Water Relevy for
$2,665.40

Scott Stairs, gave the Highway report. A copy of the report is on
file at the Clerk’s office.

Scott updated the Board on the need to oil and stone the Town
hall driveway this year and we need to prove ownership of the
road in Griggs Gulf so Scott can replace the pipe and have a turn
around spot.

Visitor comments:
Mike Price spoke about

Potholes on Railroad Ave

Mailbox caving in

Cemetery sign

Water district agenda on the website



Old Business:
Post walking trail and cemetery mowing
New Business:

Every year the Town Board approves an extension of time for tax
collection until May 31*.

RES #11: BE IT RESOLVED to approve the Extension of time for
the Tax Collector.

John Burns made a motion to adopt Resolution #11. George
Ingalls seconded the motion.

Michelle Morse — Aye
George Ingalls — Aye
John Burns — Aye
Daryl Cross — Aye

RES #12: BE IT RESOLVED to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.

John Burns made a motion to adopt Resolution #12. George
Ingalls seconded the motion.

Michelle Morse — Aye
George Ingalls — Aye
John Burns — Aye
Daryl Cross — Aye

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Fox, Harford Town Clerk






Town of Harford Highway Dept. Monthly Report
January 1st, --- January 31, 20235

Plowed and sanded/salt

Installed wing on Grader

Shop work.

Installed new bushings in truck 1
box lift cyclinder, repaired front wing bolt




